Record of Proceedings

Mayor Ed Klco called the North Perry Village Council Special Meeting to order at 6:00 pm and led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

Council Roll Call: called by Mayor Klco.

Council members present: Maureen Callahan, Mike Cutler, Larry Klco, Larry Reichard, Dick Shreve and Ken Siegel.

Personnel Present:

Tony Iliano, Sargent Jo Bailey, Parks Director Dwayne Bailey, Zoning Inspector Steve Sabol, Road Commissioner Lynn Kary, Finance Director

Audience Present:

10 guests present.

Guests- John Senz, Economic Development. Discussed and reported progress with council on projects.

Bill Hocevar, Kevin Michael Estates Homeowners Association, reported on the retention ponds in the development. Requesting the Village pay 50% of cost to repair ponds in the amount of \$7,500. Village discussed and will discuss further at next Council meeting.

Department Reports:

Road Commissioner

Steve Sabol reported he needs to do maintenance on the dump truck for around \$2,250. Steve stated he has added a new truck purchase to the budget for 2017.

Steve stated the village has no equipment available for fall safety. He has ordered a man basket for the coyote for \$1350. Training classes on new equipment will be actively pursued.

Steve Sabol stated he is working with the courts to use people needing community service hours to work as road crew.

Zoning Inspector

Dwayne Bailey reported CT Consultants is finishing the bid package for the 2014 Road Program. Antioch and Lockwood Roads Drainage Project is moving along nicely.

Park Director

Jo Bailey reported a golf cart parking lot has been installed down at the park. Pool is open, swim lesson sign-up is going on. She purchased additional tables for community center. Playground equipment is in and ready to install.

Police Chief

Sargent Iliano reported the patrolmen have bike helmets to hand out to kids riding bikes without helmets. They have coupons from some of the local fast food restaurants to hand out to kids wearing helmets, as reward incentives.

Finance Director

Lynn Kary discussed 2015 budgets with council.

Council Ken Siegel recommends revising legislation	on electric fences.
Larry Klco asked council if they wanted to co Contest. Council agreed to continue.	ontinue with the Photo and Landscape
Mayor Klco had no additional report.	
Old Business: Generator - Working on bids.	
Audience Comments: Kathleen Smith gave a report on Perry Rec B	Board.
Motion by Callahan, second by Reichard t Meeting adjourned at 7:57 P.M.	to adjourn. Council voted 6-0 in favor
Minutes Approved: July 3, 2014	
Finance Director	Mayor